north ogden city 

STAFF REPORT
to:

Mayor and city council

from:

Bryan Steele, acting city manager
subject:
SNOW PLOWING DAMAGE PROCEDURES
date:

11/17/2014
We have been contemplating the best course of action to handle damage to resident’s mailboxes located in the city right of way when it comes to snow plowing.  Every snow plowing season there are mailboxes that are damaged and staff doesn’t have a policy in place to proceed from.  Public Works sent out a request for information from many cities along the Wasatch Front and had numerous responses. 
This information was sent to the City Attorney to help prepare a resolution that would identify how snow plowing damage could be addressed.  This is our first attempt to address this problem and staff would appreciate Council comments
Resolution to address the problem: 

· The City will repair or replace any mailbox or mailbox structure which comes into direct contact with a city snow plow or any other portion of a city owned vehicle.

· Mailbox repair or replacement shall not exceed one hundred ($100) dollars for any single event

· Property owners with more expensive mailbox structures are responsible for any costs above one hundred dollars($100) as the construction of such structures in the City right-of-way is done at the property owners’ risk

· Damage caused by snow being pushed from a City snow plow does not qualify unless the City vehicle directly contacts the mailbox structure
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